
 

 

  

October 2020 NEWSLETTER 
 

Next Month’s Rally - Kirra Beach Tourist Park 
Wednesday 11th - Tuesday 17th November 

 
10 Charlotte Street, Coolangatta, QLD 4225 Ph: (07) 5667 2740 or (07) 5667 2740  

Kirra Beach Tourist Park is situated 300 metres from famous Kirra Beach at the    
southern end of the Gold Coast. A spacious, open park this is the ideal place to bring 
the kids or all your friends for a group get away.  

The park’s dog friendly cabin and special sites area are popular options for guests 
travelling with their four legged friend (conditions apply, enquire with friendly staff). 

Cost Approx. 47.00/night Sites: Check-in from 11am to 5:00pm Check-out for every-
one is 10am 

Facilities include Free Wi-fi, BBQ Facilities, Camp Kitchen, Communal Kitchen, Com-
munal Lounge, Communal Refrigerator, Communal Shower, Games/Recreation Room, 
Gas, Kiosk, Laundry, Outdoor furniture, Pay/Satellite TV, Pets allowed enquire on 
booking, Public Telephone, Swimming Pool. 

Directions: 1 hr 32 min (131.4 km) Via M1 

• From Hornibrook Esplanade/State Route 27  

• Continue straight onto Houghton Hwy/State Route 26/State Route 27 

• Keep right at the fork, follow signs for M1 and merge onto M1 

• Follow M1 and Pacific Mwy to Tugun Currumbin Rd in Currumbin. Take 95 
from Pacific Mwy/M1 

• Use the right 2 lanes to turn right onto Gold Coast Hwy/State Route 2. Use the 

2nd from the left lane to continue on Coolangatta Rd 

• Use the right lane to stay on Coolangatta Rd 

• Turn right onto Charlotte St. You have reached your destination. 

 

These directions are for planning purposes only. You may find that construction projects, traffic, weath-
er or other events may cause conditions to differ from the map results, and you should plan your route 

THINGS TO DO 

Birdwatching, Camping, Canoeing, Cycling, Surfing, Swimming, sightseeing . 

https://www.google.com/search?sxsrf=ALeKk0220wRJJcNPoG5ZFDK-NA8RttLJ9Q:1593041999073&q=maleny+showground+phone&ludocid=13225210625590133336&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwj94t3zz5vqAhWTe30KHS6UCxoQ6BMwIHoECB0QAg
tel:(07)%205667%202740


 

 

RAFFLE ROSTER 

 

November -   Rod & Gayle 

February -  Henk & Bep  

March -   Paul & Vickie 

 

Refund of up to $20 + tickets  

ACTIVITIES ROSTER & REPORTER 

 

November -  Neil & Glenda with Dave & 
   Andy 

February -  Gayle & Rod with Brian &  
   Loretta 

March -  Les & Bernie with Rob & Diane  

ROVING REPORTERS 

November -  Warren & Elaine 

February -  Helen R 

March -   Brian & Loretta 

A note from your Secretary.. 
 
I think you will all agree it was an interesting rally. We definitely had the best position to have 
the activity and an ideal building to hold our AGM and to enjoy the Pizzas afterwards. I’m sure 
you all enjoyed them, because I didn’t hear too many grumbles after but then again my 
hearing isn't what it use to be, any way it was good. Speaking of the AGM it was ably chaired 
by Neil Wagstaff [thank you] and all positions were filled unopposed. The minutes of that 
meeting will be forwarded to you all and as usual will be available on the club website. 
 
Just a reminder, if you are inviting a visitor to a rally, could you see me so that I have a record 
of their visit [insurance purpose]. Also you may be interested to know that even though we 
have had Covid19, this club has had 6 rallies [Lowood not recorded] this year and have 
injected $16,925 into the various towns. I think that’s pretty good when you consider our 
numbers have fallen and the restrictions we were under. 
 
We will be taking bookings for the Xmas luncheon next rally including any special dietary 
needs. So names in please to Helen Hunter or me [Rick in case you don’t know], the date is 
5th December Moreton Bay Boat Club from 11:30am. Secret Santa gift no more than $10.00 
wrapped Boy /Girl bring the gift with you. 
 
Cheers for now Rick. 

 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on any of 
these three lists. Should you be unable to find a re-
placement from these lists, please contact our Vice 
President Yvonne 

PCCI AGM Meeting 2020 
 
The 2020 AGM was conducted at the Dayboro Rally at the Dayboro Showgrounds on Saturday 
17

th
 October 2020 at 3.10pm. 

 
The nominations for the office bearer positions were as follows and accordingly all were 
appointed unopposed. 
 
President   Mark Linnett 
Vice President  Yvonne Weeks 
Secretary   Rick Roeder 
Treasurer   Barbara Richardson 
Rally Coordinator Helen Hunter 



 

 

Birthdays for November 

 

    David Smith    David Hellewell 

    Doreen Broadley 

 

Many Happy Returns! 

anniversaries for November 

 

    Doreen & Dave Broadley   Bernie & Les Brearley  

    Neil & Glenda    Ted & Carolyn 

Congratulations! 

 November Rally Activity  

Organisers Neil & Glenda with Dave & Andy  

“Brain Time” 



 

 

What happened at Dayboro…. 

Roving Report -  Dayboro Showgrounds 
 
Hi All, 
 
Eric I arrived Wednesday as we normally do it was very quiet but the showgrounds were very dry but the 

new improvements etc. were excellent even a herb garden the only thing was it was very cold so out 

came out the woolen PJ’s. Thursday came and it was warm and many members   arrived so happy hour 

was held in the deck in the cool. By Friday everyone had arrived and Ron came again good job Ron see 

you next month also we were surprised to see Macca & Vickie back from their BIG LONG trip Welcome 

back guys. Friday was warm and everyone was out and about then some members decided to go to the 

Bowls Club for dinner we did not go but from most reports it was a good thing we did not go. The card 

sharps played cards after most of us went back to our vans. 

Saturday AGM day and celebration of the Clubs 15 years then some members went for a drive, this part 

is the report was done by Elaine as we did not go busy getting Hall ready. Saturday morning 6 vehicles 

taking 17 people headed off on a drive taking them up to Mt Mee lookout stopping along 

the way at the Pit Stop cafe. Some people had a late breakfast and an early lunch and 

there was also a lovely array of cakes. There was also a chance to take some photos of 

the beautiful views here. Four cars continued on the drive up to Mt Mee for some more 

wonderful views before heading back to the showground. Thank you Elaine for your in-

put .After lunch was a 2 p.m. start of the activity Ladder Ball very very funny. The AGM started at 

3.00p.m. after that we had the cutting of the birthday cake with happy hour. Helen H. had arranged for us 

all to have pizzas for dinner keeping to Covid19 rules which was enjoyed by all and also for the guys who 

delivered AND also the club for paying. Good job. 

The rest of the evening saw everyone sitting around and talking some left to watch football Big Yawn by 

me then the card sharps came out again as most of went back to  our vans for the night. 

Sunday saw a few go home with the rest of us to have happy hour on the deck and Gayle had a mini quiz 

to keep our brains working thank you Gayle also thank you for designing the new Club hat which Eric 

wore for the afternoon. We all went back to have dinner and Monday saw every one leave. It always 

seems sad to leave but we will catch up at Kirra next month. 

Cheers till then 

Bev 

Ps - Found a small knife in with the cake so I have it if it belongs to anyone. 

Activity Report - Dayboro Showgrounds 
 
It was a beautiful day on Saturday so a few of us decided to drive to Mount Mee. Four cars headed off 
around 10 o’clock. It was only a short drive with some nice views on the way. However, the views when 
we arrived at the Pit Stop Café were spectacular! It was a clear day and you could see all the way to 
Brisbane City and beyond. We started off with 10 of us for morning tea but ended up with eighteen ‘blue 
shirts’.  It was just a matter of adding another table when extras arrived. After a very enjoyable morning 
tea we continued on to the Dahonga Park lookout. It was a great view looking back to the coast. There 
were a few motor bikes there and one had a unicycle strapped to the back! The rider must have had 
some concerns about the reliability of his machine to carry a ‘spare bike’. 
  
After lunch the activity was Ladder Balls. Barrie had set the ladder up near one wall of the shed which 
worked out well as the wall acted as the wicket keeper and stopped many ‘over throws’. A couple of 
members even bounced the balls off the wall and back onto the ladder. There was much laughter and 
comments as the skill (and luck) of the participants was put to the test. Barrie and Les were kept          
occupied sanitising the balls after each throw while Barbara and Bernie kept a close eye on the scores. 
With the AGM looming the competition was closed with the best overall score out of the remaining six 
contestants declared the winner. The stand out score was achieved by Glenda who performed with 
aplomb!  

Les 



 

 

Rally Coordinators Report   

We had a  wonderful turnout for our AGM October Rally at Dayboro. 
 
We had great weather all weekend for happy hour and activities, and everyone enjoyed our 
Pizzas for AGM Dinner, supplied by Johnny’s Pizza in Dayboro. 
 
Thank you to everyone for helping tidying up hall. 
 
Our next Rally is Kirra Beach, Please book with Caravan Park and let me 
know your attendance days so we can organise gazebos for activities. 
 
See you there. 
 
If you have any ideas on future Rally destinations please contact the 
Secretary OR download the evaluation form from the Peninsula Caravan Club Website. 
 
Helen Hunter 
Rally Coordinator PCCI 

EMERGENCY DETAILS - FIRE OR MEDICAL  
 

To seek urgent help, continual quick short blasts of a whistle or car horn (3 seconds on/
off).  
 
Upon hearing this members are requested to proceed in an orderly manner to the site of 
the whistle or car horn bringing with them mobile phone, fire extinguisher, water bucket, 
fire blanket, torch and first aid kit where available. 



 

  

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Thank you to the club for entrusting me with the welfare of your club fund and for 

supporting me in my role as the incoming Treasurer of the club. There will be no 

change at this time and I will continue to leave the process of paying for club rally’s 

by putting your nightly fees in the plastic bag and dropping it off to me over the 

weekend of the rally and I will get a receipt back to you before you leave. 

The raffle at the Dayboro Rally was run by Noel and Yvonne Weeks on behalf of Barbara and 

Darryl Rowlingston who could not attend this rally. Barbara and Darryl donated the raffle prize 

The Raffle raised $115.00. 

Barbara Richardson 

REMINDERS 

Members are expected to wear their Club Shirts at “Official” Club gatherings and any other designated 

Club Activities, gatherings or functions as stated by the Committee. 

Only the officially sanctioned shirt is acceptable as stated by the Committee. 

Saturday is official Club rally day (Club shirt day) 

 

Members are reminded that the PCCI Constitution and By-Laws can be located on the club website under 

the Members Only - Club Documents section. 



 

 

CLUB SHOP 

 

  Men's Shirts   $32      Club Stickers   $5 

  Women's Shirts  $32      Flags    $17 

  Jackets   $45      Van Flag Holders   $5 

  Sleeveless Shirts  $25      Towbar Hitch Handles  $10 

  Caps    $18      Tent Peg Pullers   $5 

 

 Gossip Line from Dayboro 

 

• How many members circumnavigated the oval because they didn’t read the directions? 

• Who brought a 3 wheeled caravan to the Rally? 

• Which member drove over a number of water hoses & power cables when he arrived? 

• Who were the couple called the CIA (Caravan  Intelligence Advisor) 

• Who had the job of turning off the lights in the hall but left the outside lights on all night? 

• Who was caught with his pants down in the toilet with no paper? 

• Who is the kinky person with a kinky hose 

• Which member enjoying an ice coffee frappe heaped high with cream at the Mt Mee café 
with a second round quickly followed the first? 

• Who was the man carrying a ladies handbag to the car, swinging it from side to side, 
dressed in short shorts, a large brown hat but no high heels? 

• Who was the female awarded the Entertainer's Award for the Dayboro weekend rally  

 

If you see something funny at the next rally then please write it down & drop it in the 
Gossip Line bin so we can all share. 

…...Note from your Editor 

If you have any photos / gossip from our Rallies or articles that you wish to have 
 published, please email them to me at jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

For Sale 

 

• 2 DUNE Chairs with fold away side tables  

• 2 Lulabout folding easy chairs 

 

All in excellent condition for only $110  

Contact Henk on 34919379  

 

Note! These items are being sold by the club member privately & the PCCI does not accept 
any responsibility. 



 

 

2020  

 

November  

Kirra Beach Tourist 
Park 
 

December  

Christmas Party 
Moreton Bay Boat 
Club 

2021  

 

January 2021 

Picnic 
TBA 

 

February 

Cotton Tree Caravan 
Park 
 

March  

Kenilworth 
Showgrounds 
 

April 

Boonah 
Showgrounds 
 

May 

Kingaroy 
Showgrounds 
 
June 
 
Marburg 
Showgrounds 
 
July 

Pomona 
Showgrounds  
 
August 

Imbil Retreat 
Caravan Pk  
 

  * Dog Friendly     
 

Just a few Pics 

AGM 

Winners Glenda, Dave & Mark 

Ladder Ball Activity 

Friday night at the Bowls  Club Saturday morning tea 

Round two 



 

 

Happy birthdays Diane, Barbara, Ron, Noel, Rod, John & Warren Happy anniversary Helen & Rick,  Bev &  Eric, 

Vickie & Paul 

Raffle winner Mark 

Happy 15th birthday Peninsula Caravan Club 

Remaining foundation members 

Bev & Eric, Bernie & Les and Rae 



 

 

COMMITTEE/SUBCOMMITTEE CONTACT DETAILS  

Email address: peninsulacaravanclub@gmail.com 

Position Name Mobile Email address 

President Mark Linnett 0413 646 509 marktrading@hotmail.com 

Vice President Yvonne Weeks 0418 798 655 nandyweeks@gmail.com 

Secretary Rick Roeder 0409 549 856 h47r46@gmail.com 

Treasurer Barbara Richardson 0439 427 045 Richardson.barbaraf@outlook.com 

Rally Coordinator Helen Hunter 0421 222 346  jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

Newsletter 

Editor 
John Hunter 0481 753 275 jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

The contents of this document are intended for the original club recipients and must not be on for-
warded without the permission of the Author 

None of the contents of this newsletter necessarily states the views of the Peninsula Caravan Club 
Inc or that of the editor unless otherwise stated.    


